MLN EXECUTIVE BOARD
MINUTES

April 3, 2006

I. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by MLN Chair, Emilee Seese. Attending were board members Suzette Lowe, Emilee Seese, Danny McMillion, Myra Ziegler, Vicky Terry, Joanna Thompson, Ann Farr, Cherie Davis, Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, and Brian Raitz. Others attending were Johnnie King, Tammy Richards, Susan Mischler, Suzette Sims, Bob Coston, and Caroline Gaddis.

II. Minutes

Danny McMillion made the motion, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the minutes be approved as read.

III. Committees

A. Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese

A Circulation Committee meeting is scheduled for April 11, 2006 at which time planning for the general membership meeting will take place.

B. Cataloging Committee – Suzette Lowe

The Cataloging Committee is going to schedule a meeting to discuss any current issues, along with planning for the general membership meeting. 

OCLC WorldCat is available. Some libraries are taking advantage of it, but not all. 

Cataloging I and II training will be held on May 2 and May 10, 2006. Concern was expressed that not everyone is getting the e-mail information about these trainings. Suzette will check into it.

C. Nominating Committee – Ann Farr

There was no report but Ann stated that there would be by the April Circulation Committee meeting.

IV. Old Business

A. MLN Website

Suzette Sims, from Craft Library, will maintain the website. The Board expressed appreciation for her willingness to take on the job.

B. May General Membership meeting

The General Membership meetings will be held on May 31, 2006 beginning at 10:00 a.m. at S. Charleston Library. The morning agenda will include elections for 1 Board member from the small libraries, and 1 from the medium libraries. There will also be a presentation by those attending the Innovative Users Group Conference in Denver. In the afternoon will be updates and training for circulation and cataloging.

C. SCAT Table

Tammy Richards has been in contact with Innovative. The SCAT tables are in place as far as they can tell. For her to investigate further, those having trouble getting statistics based on call numbers need to tell the exact steps they are following in their attempts. This would allow Innovative to better understand what is happening.
D. OPAC
Tammy Richards will work on the web OPAC with Mike Wilson. Any requests for changes will have to go through the Executive Board chair who will decide if they need to be brought before the board for approval. 

Brian Raitz suggested that the remote search be set for the library the patron has the library card from, rather than the “All MLN Libraries”. Tammy will investigate.

E. Patron History

The questions brought up at the previous Executive Board meeting:
(1) Does the MLN have enough security? 

Adding the PIN number would add a 3rd layer of security. The PIN number does not take the place of the library card number, it’s added information.

(2) If the PIN is activated for this service, will all other patrons need to have one to just access their records?

No

(3) What happens if the patron forgets the PIN number?

Either the patron can change the PIN or the staff can. It becomes encrypted so the staff can not access it on a normal basis. Tammy will investigate it further.

(4) Do all libraries have to offer the service?

No, offering the activation is up to the individual library. The patron has to activate their own history, not the staff. Libraries can individually decide what patron types will have access to the service.
Judy Gunsaulis saw a demonstration at PLA in Boston. A lot of Innovative libraries are using the service.
Brian Raitz made the motion that individual libraries be allowed to determine if they want the reading list and pin number for reading history for the patron types of their choice. Each library could decide if a PIN number would be needed for access to patron accounts. Judy Gunsaulis seconded. Motion carried by a vote 7 to 3. It was to be noted that Danny McMillion voted against the measure as directed by her library board

V. New Business

A. ListServs

Larry Arnold has set up 4 ListServs for the MLN (cataloging, VIP, Info, and All) with various library directors to maintain and moderate the lists. Ann Farr suggested contacting the WVLC to see if a moderator was required for ListServs. After contacting the WVLC, and finding out that moderating was required but maintaining was, Brian Raitz moved, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the lists be non-moderated and be maintained by Mike Wilson, the WVLC tech who oversees MLN e-mails.

Motion carried.

The Board asked Emilee to contact Larry and let him know the decision and also to explain that the Chair of the Executive Board needs to be informed any changes that affect the MLN, and ultimately, the Board.
VI. Other Business

A. Brian Raitz announced that there would be an Innovative Users Group start-up meeting at Spring Fling on April 6. Leading the discussion will be Judy Gunsaulis and Emilee Seese.

B. It was requested that everyone be directed to check the MLN website to get the correct contacts for interlibrary loan.

C. Brian made the motion, with Judy Gunsaulis seconding, that Emilee send a letter on behalf of the Board to Harlan White and J. D. Waggoner requesting that system managers be sent to any Innovative Users Group meetings. Motion carried.

D. Judy Gunsaulis stated that Innovative says the MLN has no more location codes space available. She will send out an e-mail asking libraries to check the list of location codes they originally submitted and see if any can be taken off, thus freeing up space for new codes.

E. It was decided that the next meeting of the Executive Board be at 9:30 on May 31, 2006.

VII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

Next meeting: May 31, 2006 at 9:30 a.m. at S. Charleston Library
